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The Honorable Will Carpenter, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Carpenter: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2369 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2369 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2369 would authorize a pharmacist to order and administer any Federal Drug 

Administration-approved vaccine to patients over seven years of age (or the age the vaccine is 

approved for, whichever is older).  The bill would prohibit a pharmacist from administering any 

vaccine not able to be administered pursuant to a vaccination protocol, several of which are listed 

in the bill.  The bill would also authorize the Board to adopt regulations listing any additional 

vaccinations that could not be administered. 

 

The Board of Pharmacy indicates that enactment of HB 2369 would increase staff time to 

carry out the duties described in the bill.  The process of adopting regulations, if necessary, would 

also take staff time, and the Board would incur costs associated with publication in the Kansas 

Register.  The Board states that any fiscal effect on expenditures would be absorbed within existing 

resources. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Alexandra Blasi, Board of Pharmacy  


